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I am writing on behalf of the West Broadway BIA in regards to the supportive housing proposed by the City at 
Arbutus and West 7th / 8th Avenue. We support initiatives to provide housing and services for people in need, 
however, we are concerned about this social housing proposal. t is essential that the housing provide services to 
help people in need and that those services are sufficient relative to the number of people that would live in the 
housing. The City's current proposal does not include the preceding and consequently, would cause safety issues 
that would impact the health and well-being of the people that live in the building and the surrounding residents, 
including children at the nearby schools. We have met with various community organizations that have expressed 
similar concerns about this housing proposal, and have also proposed alternative solutions that would provide 
better housing and support for people in need. We have also discussed the opportunity for the BIA to facilitate 
social employment programs for residents of social housing units, and we look forward to continuing to work with 
the community on these and other initiatives. Thank you for considering our feedback.
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